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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special meeting on Monday,
March 22, 1999 at 9:00 a.m. in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Sieg Neumann, Stan Siemens, Denis Robert,
Barry Fraese, Leo Komelson, Ralph Groening.

The purpose of this special meeting was 1o discuss the 1999 Financial Plan (Budget)
for the R. M. of Morris. With Council approval, other issues and matters were
discussed prior to the start of the budget process.

Because of the warm weather, Council was asked about having road restrictions
placed onto our Municipal roads as was done in 1998. Council felt that this should be
done and that it should be done immediately.

Council was asked about holding a rabies clinic in Morris and that Dr. Gurnell had
asked about this and that his rates would be the same as in the past. It was suggested
to check to see if there was a veterinarian in St. Pierre and if that veterinasian would
be interested in holding a rabies clinic. If the veterinarian in St. Pierre cannot have the
clinic that advise Dr. Gurnell that he can hold the clinic however, the advertising
would be at his expense.

Council felt that they should meet with the engineers involved with the Community
Dyke projects to conduct a final review of each dyke proposal. An attempt would be
made to have these meetings on April 12 and 13, 1999 and that dates would be
finalized with Mr. Jim MacLean of the Water Resources Branch.

Council was asked about placing an advertisement in then Show Guide for the 1999
Ag-Expo at a cost of approximately $250.00. Council felt that this was a worthwhile
area project and that we should support same by placing an advertisement.

The issue of Bill Fulford’s request to construct a dyke for his property was discussed.
Mr. Fulford wishes to construct the dyke along the former PTH 23 (closed road) and
the Dept. of Highways wishes to offer the highway to the Municipalities involved.
This response has greatly complicated the issue and Council feels that there should be
a meeting held with representatives of the R. M. of Morris, the R. M. of Montclam
and the Dept. of Highways and Mr. Fulford with the belief that this matter can be
resolved in as simple manner as possible and allow the Fulford’s to construct their
dyke.

Council was made aware that the R. M. of Dufferin had written indicating their
willingness to contribute to the Sperling Fire Department for coverage in their
municipality. However, there was no indication in the letter as to the area to be
covered or the amount they would be willing to provide. Council would again discuss
the matter at our next regular meeting on April 14, 1999.

Councillor Groening informed Council that the Town of Morris was increasing the
office for the Morris Area Recreation Commission without any discussion with the R.
M. of Morris and it was felt that prior discussion should have taken place. The
Commission Office is located in the Town Civic Centre. It was felt that there needs to
be a meeting with the Town of Morris to discuss all of the operational issues that are
shared between the Town of Morris and the R. M. of Morris.

Council discussed having a dinner gathering of the former Council and the new
Council members. It was decided to attempt to have it at Burkes Steak Pit on
April 14, 1999 with supper at 6:30 p.m.
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Also discussed was the allowed sick days which an employee would be able to
accumulate. Currently the amount is 25 working days and Councillor Groening
indicated that amount had been increased to 35 working days with the last salary
increase approved at our March, 1999 regular meeting. There was discussion on the
matter of increasing the number of days to a higher amount, however, there was no
decision reached on the matter.

At approximately 10:30 p.m., Council commenced discussion on our 1999 Financial
Plan. The Municipal Administrator then advised Council that a prior meeting had beer
held with the Finance Committee and that he then proceeded to review with council
the proposed 1999 Financial Plan. There was a line by line review undertaken
covering all revenues and expenses as well as our capital expenditures and proposed
future capital expenditures. Also considered were the budget for the Lowe Farm
utility and the Rosenort utility. The Financial Plan was a very lengthy process and
there were many issues which took considerable discussion.

Council agreed to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 p.m., however, it was decided to
meeting again on Saturday, March 27, 1999 at 10:00 a.m. to continue our budget
process for our 1999 Financial Plan.
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